Willow Lane Elementary PTO Minutes for: October 22, 2013 

In attendance:

Board Members: Freddie Becker, co-vice-president; Becky Klier, co-secretary; Jennifer Kolb, co-treasurer; Adam MacEwen, co-treasurer; Brendon Schwirtz, principal.
PTO Members: Cal Johnson, Sian Ward, Kari Johnson, Beth Lilja, Greg Swenson, Kelly Kentfield, Sandy Gralish, Amber Franks, Jeni Hamlin, Amy Bachmeier, Carrie Sunder, Patty Erickson, and Kelly Sokolowski
The meeting was called to order by Adam MacEwen at 6:35pm
WELCOME & INTRODUCTIONS
Introduction of new Staff:  Kari Johnson, Beth Lilja, Greg Swenson, Kelly Kentfield, and Kelly Sokolowski  
Principal’s Report:

~Mr. Schwirtz shared the results of the parent survey from conferences

-210 responses

-positives:  kids feel safe a school


-areas of improvement:  bus safety, improve communication between school and families
~Spirit Week (Oct. 27-Nov. 1)

· Monday:  Sports Day

· Tuesday:  Doppleganger Day

· Wednesday:  Crazy Hat and Hair Day

· Thursday:  Halloween Day (costume parade at 2:00, classroom celebrations from 2:30-3:30)

· Friday:  White Bear Spirit Wear Day

~New drop off procedures

-adjustments were made to the parking lot to allow for a new drop-off area on the south side of the building


-new sidewalk along the front of the building from the drop-off area to the front door


-seems safer 

~Renovations


-Phil Fisher has met with contractors and will start the bidding process


-more information to come by the next PTO meeting

~MAP results will be shared at the next PTO meeting

~Thank you from the teachers for the dinner during conferences

~Thanks to Kathy and Tony Stickler for their work in setting up the book fair.  There was over $1000 in sales just the first night.  

Motion to accept the September minutes.  Motion carried.
Budget: 

~Teacher Request:  Kelly Kentfield requested $118.34 for school supplies

-motion made and seconded to approve request
~Request for PTO to fund new Smart Boards in 2 classrooms due to the increase in teaching staff in the building this year ($5758.48)

-will vote on at the Nov. PTO meeting

PTO Business:

~ Fall Fundraiser
· Amy Bachmeier reported that there will be approximately $14,000 in profits from the Fall Fundraiser
· About 50 limo riders

· Reminder that pick-up for Fall Fundraiser is Nov. 1 from 3:30-6:00 in the gym

· Dates for sliming and taping Mr. Schwirtz TBD

~The Halloween Dance is on October 25th. 


-PTO member Amy Bachmeier voiced concern over the $3.00 admission price for the dance.  Price was changed from $3.00 to $2.00

-photos, water and snacks will also be available for purchase

~Check the PTO website for more events and information. “Like” us on Facebook.

~PTO member questioned who the Willow Lane contact is at Half Priced Books – Mr. Schwirtz will check into it

ADJOURNMENT – Meeting adjourned at 7:30 pm.
Next PTO meeting is November 19 @ 6:30 p.m. in the Media Center
